
   

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN 

30th September 2021 
Dates for your diary 
 
OCTOBER 
Monday 4th 
KS4 STEM Workshop 
Tuesday 5th 
U16 County Hockey Fixture 
Thursday 7th 
TUGO Trial—school canteen 
Friday 8th 
Hello Yellow Mental Health 
Awareness Day  
Tuesday 12th 
Business Studies Assessment 1 10C/
BS1 10C/BS2  
Wednesday 13th / Thursday 14th 
Year 11 Visit to Truro College 
Saturday 16th 
U14 County Netball Fixture 
Sunday 17th 
School Show Jumping CompeƟƟon at 
Pendarves EC 
Tuesday 19th 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Truro High  
Tuesdays and Fridays in October/
November/December  
Year 11 MeeƟngs with Careers4U 
Wednesday 20th 
Governors MeeƟng ‐ Finance and 
General Purposes  
Year 11 Music Concert  
Thursday 21st 
U14 County Hockey Tournament 
‘Meet the Tutor’ Evening 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Penryn  
Friday 22nd  

Wear it PINK for Breast Cancer 
Now 
 
Monday 25th ‐  Friday 29th 
HALF TERM BREAK 
 

NOVEMBER 

Monday 1st—Friday 12th 
Year 11 Pre Public Exams (PPE—
Mocks) 
Tuesday 2nd 
GCSE Maths 1 Re‐sit 

Thursday 4th 
GCSE Maths 2 Re‐sit 
Monday 8th 
GCSE Maths 3 Re‐sit 
ImmunisaƟon Day 
Wednesday 10th 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Truro School 
Governors MeeƟng ‐ Personnel 
Monday 15th—Friday 19th  
NaƟonal Enterprise Week 
GCSE Biology 1 Re‐sit 
Thursday 18th 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Penair 
Friday 19th 
Truro City of Lights 
Saturday 20th 
U16 County Netball Tournament  
Monday 22nd 
GCSE English Lit 2 Re‐sit 
Tuesday 23rd 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Mullion 
Wednesday 24th 
Governors MeeƟng ‐ Policy 
Friday 26th 
Y11 Drama ‐ Dress 
Rehearsal 
GCSE Biology 2 Re‐sit 
Business Studies 
Assessment 2 10C/BS1  
 

DECEMBER 
Thursday 2nd 
Marine Engineering 
Workshop with Sea Cadets  
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs 
Falmouth 
Friday 3rd 
Mixed Year 11 County 
Hockey Tournament  
Tuesday 7th 
Y11A GCSE Drama PracƟcal 
Exam 
Thursday 9th 
Nasal flu ImmunisaƟons  
Y11B GCSE Drama PracƟcal 
Exam  
Friday 10th 
Y11 PPE Results Day 
Friday 17th 
Last Day of Term 

Monday 20th December ‐  Monday 
3rd January 
CHRISTMAS BREAK 

JANUARY 
Monday 3rd January 
Bank Holiday 
Tuesday 4th  ‐  Friday 14th 
Year 9 Progress Reviews 
Wednesday 12th  
Cambridge NaƟonal Business 
Studies  
Governors MeeƟng ‐ FGB Data 
PresentaƟon 
Thursday 13th 
Year 9 OpƟons Evening 
Monday  24th  ‐  Friday 4th 
February 
Year 10 Progress Reviews 
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 Y��Ù 6 OÖ�Ä Eò�ÄãÝ 2021 
 

T his week would have seen Richard Lander School 
hosting our annual in‐person open evening for Year 
5/6 students and their parents and carers. 
Unfortunately, due to high levels of coronavirus in the 
community we have been unable to do this so we 
have, instead, put together a range of open events.  
 
Our interactive map allows prospective students to 
‘visit ‘classrooms and hear what our teachers thinks 
makes their subject special. On this microsite you can 
also meet our Head Students and our Headteacher will 
welcome you to our school.  
voe.richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk 
 
We have also really enjoyed meeting the students and 
parents who have toured Richard Lander School in 
person over the past few weeks. If you would like to 
book a tour please call 01872 273750 or email 
enquiries@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk 
Our SLT also hosted a question and 
answers session for parents on Monday 
27th September. 
 
Finally to get a flavour of life at Richard 
Lander School through short films of our 
extra‐curricular provision, which have been 
made by students and staff, please visit 
https://richardlander.co.uk/transition 
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We would like to congratulate the class of 2021 on 
their super exam results! 
 
You had more disrupƟon to your Key Stage 4 
educaƟon than any other year group in Richard Lander 
School's history, yet you stayed strong, conscienƟous 
and posiƟve throughout and we are so grateful for the 
way you set the example to younger students during 
the pandemic; meeƟng each new challenge with 
maturity and acceptance.  
 
It therefore comes as no surprise to us that you have 
achieved so well in your exam results. We are just 
sorry that we were not able to hand them to you in 
person. Nevertheless we are so proud of you ‐ our 
highest achieving year group to date! 
 
We wish you the best for all your future 
adventures and look forward to seeing 
you around Truro and welcoming you 
back in to school for visits. We already 
had the pleasure of working with some of 
you at our Year 6 Summer School in July/
August; we always love to hear your 
news so please do stay in touch!  
 
 

The class of 2021 achieved some fantasƟc exam results 
 
 Over a third of students gained 5 or more 9‐7 

grades – the equivalent to the old A/A* grade 
 
 69% of students gained 5 or more 9‐5 grades 
 
 83% of students gained 5 or more 9‐4 grades – 

the equivalent to the old C grade 
 
 35 students gained 9 or more 9‐7 grades 
 
 12 students gained 5 or more grade 9s. Of these, 

3 students gained grade 9 in 8 of their chosen 
courses. 

 
 39% of students gained a 9‐7 grade in English 
 
 30% of students gained a 9‐7 grade in maths 
 
 79% of students passed both English and maths 
 
 76% of students gained a pass in English (9‐5) 
 
 61% of students gained a pass in maths (9‐5) 
 
•       87% of students gained a pass in English (9‐4) 
 
•       81% of students gained a pass in maths (9‐4) 
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@richardlanderschoolart on 
INSTAGRAM 
 

Our Richard Lander School Art Department Instagram 
account posts beauƟful artwork on most school days.  
Here is a selecƟon of what has been posted this week 

Fab Lucinda Rogers homework by Grace and Ella � 
#gcseart #gcsesketchbook #arƟsƟnspiraƟon  

Working into collograph 
prints to show 
architectural shapes and 
structures #gcseart 
#richardlanderschool 
#collographprint 
#architectural 
#gcseartwork 
#gcsecoursework 

Wonderful sensiƟvity and subtlety in Grace’s 
painƟngs #richardlanderschool #gcseart #painƟng 
#watercolorpainƟng #arƟnspiraƟon  

FantasƟc MarƟn Part inspired photo shoot by Kayla 
#richardlanderschool #gcsephotography 
#photoshoot #contactsheet #marƟnpart  

Fabulous book covers by Rosie, Izzy, Erin , 
Emily and Joe in Year 9 and  Ava, Finn and 
Darby in Year 7  
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MÊÙ� ¥ÙÊÃ ã«� AÙã D�Öã... 
Y��Ù 10 GCSE AÙã Ι P«ÊãÊ¦Ù�Ö«ù TÙ®Ö  
ãÊ Sã Iò�Ý  
 

E arlier this week Year 10 students visited the Tate 
and Barbara Hepworth sculpture garden in St Ives.  

Students were able to see 
and experience art in other 
contexts and also sketch 
and draw some of the 
wonderful pieces they saw 
there. 
 
 

GCSE AÙã SçÖÖÊÙã S�ÝÝ®ÊÄÝ 
 

Week A +B 
Monday – Year 11 Photography support—Room 232 
Wednesday ‐ Year 10/ 11 Art support—Room 230 + 231 
Thursday – Year 10 Photography support—Room 232 



  

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 30th September 2021 

 

W�½�ÊÃ� ãÊ ÊçÙ H��� Sãç��ÄãÝ �Ä� Sãç��Äã L����ÙÝ 2021/22 
 
We are delighted to be working with this outstanding bunch of young people this year.  
Standing in the photo above are Freya, Arya and Gerran who are our Head Students for 2021/22. They are ably 
supported by a team of depuƟes ‐ leŌ to right— Evie, Jack, Jess, Marta, Zach, Isaac & KirsƟn.  
These students were selected from a fantasƟc pool of candidates to represent the student body over 2021/22. 
They will be leading on events, running assemblies, assisƟng senior staff and overall trying to make the school 
even beƩer than it already is.  
If any of our current students have any problems, these 10 students are here to help. They all wear Head 
Student badges to idenƟfy themselves. They are kind, calm and super approachable! 

EøÖ½ÊÙ®Ä¦ D�Ý®¦Ä ã«ÙÊç¦« ‘PÊã�Äã®�½ 
EÃ�Ù¦�Ä�®�Ý’ ó®ã« S«�½ã�Ù�Êø 
 
Rachel Simpkins, a volunteer from Shelterbox delivered 
a virtual talk to 65 year 11 DT students this week, so 
that they could explore the design context ‘PotenƟal 
Emergencies’.  
Students were encouraged to carefully consider the 
needs of others, how to consider humanitarianism 
within their design soluƟons, and also got to look at a 
Shelter Box survival kit that are donated to countries in 
need of aid.  
The students came up with some fantasƟc 
quesƟons for Rachel!  
 
We cannot wait to see what they make to 
help people in an emergency  
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 Dç»� Ê¥ E�®Ä�çÙ¦« ‐ BÙÊÄþ� Aó�Ù� 
 

T his weekend 44 Year 10 students completed their Duke of Edinburgh Bronze expediƟon.  
 
To complete this secƟon of their award students had to plan, train for and complete an 
unaccompanied, self‐reliant expediƟon by their own physical efforts with minimal external 
intervenƟon and without motorised assistance. The expediƟon needed to be for a minimum of 
2 days and 1 night with 6 hours of planned acƟvity each day.  
4 groups of students set off from school at 8am on Saturday to walk to Portreath, while another 4 groups of 
students were minibussed to Portreath to do the route in reverse. Along the way students had to complete knot 
tying challenges at 5 checkpoints.   
Having returned to base, cooked their dinner on a Trangia stove and spent the night under canvas on the school 
meadow, students were up early on Sunday ready for their second day of the challenge ‐ a trek to Trelissick.  
 
All 44 students completed the challenge, with no one dropping out despite plenty of blisters, geƫng lost and 
very Ɵred legs. Everyone should be very proud of themselves; the DofE staff team are certainly proud of you all!  
 
These 44 are the second group of Y10 student to complete their Bronze award expediƟon, with 48 students 
undertaking a similar expediƟon before the summer break. We look forward to supporƟng a further 80+ Y10 
students in their expediƟons and welcoming new Year 9 recruits to the DofE fold. Many of our Year 10 DofE 
Bronze graduates are now planning to move on to the Silver award.  
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 RLS SçÃÃ�Ù S�«ÊÊ½  
 

I n July and August we ran a summer school during the holidays to get our new Year 7 students used to life at 
Richard Lander School. 
 
The Summer School ran from 26th July to 6th August 2021.  306 students were invited and 256 aƩended over 
the 10 days.  The sessions, which included English, Maths, Science and DT lessons as well as sporƟng, pastoral 
and team building acƟviƟes, were provided by teachers and support staff from Richard Lander School, along with 
some really lovely ex‐students. 
  
The Government provided schools with funding to be able to provide this exciƟng transiƟonal event for our new 
Year 7s and we really enjoyed spending this quality Ɵme geƫng to know our new students!  
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EçÙÊÖ��Ä D�ù Ê¥ L�Ä¦ç�¦�Ý  
On the week of European Day of Languages (26th 
September) we celebrated that Richard Lander is One 
School, Many Languages!’ 
It was really lovely to be greeted on the tannoy in the 
morning by some of our bilingual students and 
students were also welcomed to their lessons by staff 
from all curriculum areas in one of the 24 official 
European languages and then invited to guess which 
language their teachers were speaking. Students could 
submit an answer sheet to be in the chance of winning 
a prize for the most correct guesses. 
We will announce the winners soon.. 
 

C�½½®Ä¦ �½½ �ç��®Ä¦ ãÙ�ÄÝ½�ãÊÙÝ!  
The MFL Department is very excited to announce that 
we are working with The Queen’s College, Oxford for a 
second year enabling our students to parƟcipate in the 

Anthea Bell Prize for Young Translators.  
If you are a budding linguist who is looking for a future 
career as a translator or just want to develop your 
translaƟon skills for your GCSE exam, then this is ideal 
for you!  
Please see Mrs Shine or 
email lshine@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk to find out 
more about this exciƟng opportunity. 

G�Ê¦Ù�Ö«ù F®�½�óÊÙ» ®Ä C�Ù�®Ä«�Ã 
WÊÊ�Ý 
Our Geography department have been extremely busy 
over the last two weeks; they have taken over 300 
GCSE students from years 10 and 11 on field trips to 
Cardinham Woods! 
 
As part of their GCSE Paper 3 
work students have collected 
data on how water flows in 
rivers and then criƟqued their 
methods of collecƟon and 
recording. These are essenƟal 

skills for a Geographer.  
 
It has been great to see so many students out in their 
welly boots, standing in rivers and enjoying learning 
outdoors. Thank you Cardinham Woods! 
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 W�’Ù� H®Ù®Ä¦! 
We regularly adverƟse jobs on our school website at  
richardlander.co.uk/vacancies 
Here is 1 of the posiƟons we are looking to fill at the 
moment.  Richard Lander School is a fabulous place to 
work, with wonderful students, lovely staff and a true 
sense of community.  

M��Ã®½½�Ä CÊ¥¥�� MÊÙÄ®Ä¦ R�®Ý�Ý 
£500 
 
Last Friday the DT Food staff and the best bakers in 
school made delicious cakes to raise money for 
Macmillan Cancer Support. Amazingly we raised an 
incredible £506.06; one of our highest ever totals and 
this is without the money we would usually raise from 
selling Cream Teas at Year 6 Open Evening!   
 
Thank you to everyone who donated money, made 
cakes and donated to the raffle. A special thanks also 
to the lovely Yvonne Rippon who made and donated 
the fantasƟc cake for the raffle and to Sarah Hume 
and Helen Dennis who organised the event.  
 
Anyone who has had need of Macmillan services for 
themselves or for a family member will tell you that 
this is a truly wonderful and essenƟal charity. 

Macmillan help everyone with cancer live life as fully 
as they can. Whether help is needed paying bills, 
advice on benefits or treatment, or just wanƟng to 
chat, Macmillan are always there to support.  
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 AÄ Eø��½½�Äã Sã�Ùã ãÊ ã«� N�ã��½½ 
S��ÝÊÄ 

Well done to all the girls who represented RLS in the 
first netball fixture of the year against Camborne 
Academy last week. You were are credit to the school! 
RESULTS; 
YEAR 7: WON 7‐0 
YEAR 8: WON 11‐2 
YEAR 9: WON 22‐3 
YEAR 10: WON 22‐15 
YEAR 11: WON 41‐1   

CÊÃÃçÄ®ãù 
B��Ã®ÄãÊÄ ®Ý BACK! 

RLS Community Badminton 
takes place every Wednesday 
evening from 7—9 pm in the 
school sports hall. £3 for 2 
hours. All ages and abiliƟes 

welcome. School racquets and shuƩle cocks available 
to borrow.  

M�Ù®ã �Ä� Aãã�Ä��Ä�� C«�ÃÖ®ÊÄÝ 

CongratulaƟons to those students who topped the 
merit board for their communiƟes last week.  They 
include: 
Connor Dean‐Pijuan (GJSi) in Godrevy 
Tabitha Hayes (PCWa) in PenƟre 
Neeve Roddis Dunstan (RKBo)  
Sydney Randell (RTBr)  in Rame 
Joshua Liddington (TACo) in Towan 
In Y10 Hannah McKiernan (10GLWi) achieved the 
highest amount of merits 
In Y11 Estere Shine (11GEBo) achieved the highest 
amount of merits 
Joshua Liddington (TACo) scored the highest merits 
across the school last week with 26 merits, so well 
done to him. 
 
The following Tutor Groups achieved the highest 
amount of merits in their communiƟes last week: 
        •Mrs Shine's tutor group in Godrevy 
        •Miss Wansbrough's tutor group in PenƟre 
        •Miss Rickatson's tutor group in Rame 
        •Mr Cronin's tutor group in Towan 
        •In Year 10 Miss Williams's tutor group 
        •In Year 11 Miss AbboƩs's tutor group 
 
Well done to all students in these tutor groups. 
All students who are in the top 10 in their 

communiƟes for merits will go into the termly prizes 
draws on a weekly basis. 

CongratulaƟons to students in the following tutor 
groups.  Your tutor groups were the highest aƩending 
in your community last week: 

        •Mrs Knight's tutor group in Godrevy 
        •Mr BarneƩ's tutor group in PenƟre 
        •Miss Rickatson's tutor group in Rame 
        •Mr Conrad's tutor group in Towan 
        •In Year 10 Miss Ellis's tutor group 
        •In Year 11 Miss AbboƩs's tutor group 
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 SÖÊÙãÝ D�ù 2021 
Earlier this month our PE Department hosted an 
aŌer school Sports Day‐ AthleƟcs event for students 
from years 8 –11.  
 
Last summer we 
unfortunately had to 
postpone our planned 
sports day which meant 
students had worked 
really hard to train in 
athleƟcs and hadn’t had 
the opportunity to 
compete or showcase 
their skills.  
 
Track events 
included 100m, 
200m, 300m, 
800m, 1500m and 
relay. Field events 
included high 
jump, long jump, 
triple jump, shot, 
discus and javelin. 
 
It was a really great evening 
with lots of students staying 
behind aŌer school to take 
part. Thank you to Pip who 
took these photographs for us! 
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WELL DONE TO THE GIRLS WHO REPRESENTED RLS IN THE FIRST NETBALL FIXTURE OF THE 
YEAR AGAINST CAMBORNE ACADEMY LAST THURSDAY. THEY WERE A CREDIT TO THE SCHOOL. 

RESULTS; 

YEAR 7: WON 7-0 

YEAR 8: WON 11-2 

YEAR 9: WON 22-3 

YEAR 10: WON 22-15 

YEAR 11: WON 41-1         WELL DONE EVERYONE!   MISS CAIN 

NETBALL TRAINING: 

YEAR 10 AND 11 - MONDAY AFTER SCHOOL 

YEAR 8 - YOU WILL NOW TRAIN ON A TUESDAY NIGHT WITH LUCIANNE STARTING NEXT WEEK!! 

YEAR 7 - TUESDAY AFTER SCHOOL 

YEAR 9 - WEDNESDAY AFTER SCHOOL 

 

THANKS, PE DEPARTMENT 



  

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 30th September 2021 

 UÖ��ã� ¥ÙÊÃ ã«� 
MçÝ®� D�Ö�ÙãÃ�Äã 

Music clubs are in full flow again 
and it is wonderful to hear the 
corridors alive with rock bands, 
singing, samba, piano, orchestral 
instruments … every lunchƟme.  
 
EøãÙ� IÄÝãÙçÃ�Äã�½ / S®Ä¦®Ä¦ 
L�ÝÝÊÄÝ 
Please go to STUDENT RECEPTION 
or THE MUSIC DEPARTMENT for an 
informaƟon leƩer regarding geƫng 
extra INSTRUMENTAL or SINGING 
LESSONS at RLS. Don’t worry if you 
haven’t signed up yet – there is sƟll 
plenty of Ɵme  ‐ All Ɵming and 
pricing is found at hƩps://
www.cornwallmusicservicetrust.org/ 

Your music teachers will also have 
lots of informaƟon if you would like 
to start learning to play an 
instrument, conƟnue one from 

primary school or start something 
new! We offer: Piano, Keyboard, 
Voice, Drum kit, Percussion, Brass 
including trumpet, cornet, tuba, 
trombone, euphonium, Woodwind 
including recorders, clarinet, flute, 
saxophone, Strings including violin, 
viola, cello, double bass, Strings 
including acousƟc and electric 
guitar! 
 
B��ÊÃ� � MçÝ®� Sç�¹��ã L����Ù 
If you would like to be considered 
for a music subject leader please 
speak to your music teacher. You 
will be expected to join in with at 
least one music lunch Ɵme club, 
helping with primary school events 
(Y7‐9) help with whole school 
events (Y10/11) and possibly help 
lead KS3 in singing and / or 
instrumental pracƟce. 
We are also looking for some 
inspiraƟonal leaders and role 

models this year — Rock Music 
Leaders, Strings Leaders, Percussion 
Leaders, Woodwind Leader, Vocal 
Leaders.  Please see Mrs Jones.  
 
On Wednesday 20th October 2021 
Richard Lander School will host a 
‘Year 11 Music Concert’ where 
students who have been studying 
GCSE Music and Music Performance 
are invited to perform. Families of 
these students, plus Year 10 
students who are now studying 
music are invited to aƩend and 
watch as an audience. Please note 
that all visitors to the school will be 
required to wear facemasks whilst 
in the school building and there is a 
small chance that parents will not 
be able to aƩend at last minute – 
should government guidance for 
schools change. It will be our first 
concert in some Ɵme, so we are 
very much looking forward to this!
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